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In my January newsletter article, I was suffering from the doldrums of winter — the cold and 
gray had taken hold of my psyche. Today, just 30 days later, I can barely contain my desire to 
forget about my "to do" list and just go outside into the warmth and sun for the entire day. 
  
Our district is on fire with new ideas and new members, and it is all due to each of you and 
your service with Lions. 
  

Lions Branch Out 
In January, Lions from the Brandon Lions Club met with prospective members of Lions in the 
Garretson region. Through continual communication, hard work, and personal Lions stories, 5 
individuals from Garretson agreed to start a branch club with Brandon Lions Club as their 
sponsor.   
  
The Garretson Lions Club Branch application has been submitted to LCI for approval. It has 
been several years since District 5SE celebrated the start of a new club of any kind, so this is 
truly momentous.   
  

https://webmail.mybluepeak.com/?_task=mail&_caps=pdf%3D1%2Cflash%3D0%2Ctiff%3D0%2Cwebp%3D1%2Cpgpmime%3D0&_uid=10323&_mbox=INBOX&_action=show#v1


The partnership between the Brandon Lions Club and the Garretson Lions Club Branch will 
prove invaluable as they work on projects together and grow in membership together.  How 
did all of this even start?  
  
It was through a conversation about what Lions do and then a simple ask — asking people if 
they wanted to join or start a Lions club. Are you sharing your Lions story?   
  
Are you asking people to join in helping with one of your club's service projects? Are you then 
asking them to join your club?   
  
I challenge each of you to ask one person to a service project or meeting. Then I challenge 
each of you to ask that person to join your club.   
  
A special thank you to Zone Chair Jackie for her tireless efforts throughout this process. 

 

   
 

Members of the Brandon Lions Club, prospective members of the Garretson Lions Club 
Branch, and Zone Chair Jackie Cerkowniak 

 

The story of growth in new clubs does not stop there. The District Global Extension Chair, 
PDG Robyn Tyler, is in talks with a group from Sioux Falls who has shown interest in starting 
their own club.   
  
Things are in the early stages, but with work and dedication, we are hoping to have a new 
club in Sioux Falls by early summer. Again, it all started with an ask — this time the ask came 
from a Lion not even in South Dakota.   
  
If you want to know more about starting a club branch in a neighboring community or with a 
group of people near you, please notify Robyn Tyler or me. We will gladly get you all the 
information you need and help you along the way. 
  

LCIF Contributions can help District 5SE 
In August, District 5SE was notified that through generous district club and personal 
contributions to LCIF last year, the district could apply for up to $18,000 in District Impact 
Grant money. It was determined by the District 5SE officers/cabinet that new vision screeners 
for our Lions Kidsight Program were an immediate need as many of our current screeners are 
"on their last leg."  
  
The screeners are very expensive, so the grant money may only purchase 2-3. However, 
even 2-3 new screeners will allow Lions to continue the yearly screening of 37,000+  children 
through the South Dakota Lions Kidsight Program. I will let you know if we have been 
approved for the grant as soon as I hear! 
  

Spring Happenings: 
Remember to elect your new club officers in March. Is your club thinking about adding a 
membership chairperson?  How about a social media chairperson?   



  
Maybe your club needs a service project chairperson. Your club, your way — be creative. 
  
Attend the Spring Forum in Freeman on April 6. Your newly elected club officers will have a 
training session.  
  
You will learn about the importance of recognizing New Voices in your clubs; the need to do 
and report service projects; the reasons why young people join Lions; the growing importance 
of social media in the Lions organization.   
  
We also have two dynamic speakers who will talk about the impact your Lions club has on 
your community and on why service organizations are struggling or dying in today's fast-
paced world.   
  
This spring forum is for you — to grow, to learn, to reconnect, to be inspired. Please join us - 
our goal is to have 100+ participants. 

 

   

   

2024 Spring Forum - Agenda 

8 a.m. 

• Registration; Viewing of display tables; Silent auction bidding (Proceeds for SD Lions 
Foundation) 

9-9:25 a.m. 

• Opening Session 
• MC 
• Invocation 
• Recognition of Guests 
• Welcome 

9:25-9:50 a.m. 

• State of District 



9:50-10:30 a.m. 

• Celebrate Community 

10:30-11 a.m. 

• Membership Approach in Lions & SWAT 

11 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 

• Noon Luncheon 
• Invocation 
• Video 

12:30-1:30 p.m. 

• PDG Meeting (basement South East Corner) 
• New Voices in Lions 
• Service for Millennials 
• Young Lions 

1:30-1:50 p.m. 

• Q & A 

1:50-2:10 p.m. 

• Break 

2:10-2:50 p.m. 

• Training for New Officers... and Needy Lions 
• Presidents/Vice Presidents/BoD - Basement South West Corner 
• Secretaries - Basement South East Corner 
• Treasurers - Basement North East Corner 
• Zone Chair - Basement Middle Section 
• Mentoring a New Lion - Basement NorthWest Corner 

2:50-3:05 p.m. 

• Coffee Break with Snacks 

3:05-3:25 p.m. 

• Social Media ... the New "Party Line" for Clubs - 

3:25-3:45 p.m. 

• Creative Service Projects - BeeHive - 

3:45-4 p.m. 

• Announcements/Misc. 

4-5:30 p.m. 

• Break 



• Free visit to Heritage Hall Museum and or walk the Prairie Arboretum 

5:30-6:50 p.m. 

• Banquet 
• Invocation 
• Address 
• Results of the silent auction (Proceeds for SD Lions Foundation) & Game 
• Closing remarks 

 

   
 

https://iffmbj.fd03.fdske.com/ec/gAAAAABl3jxehKoVWv0CPNNlKl78g6AJ4u0Rso88O1O0xj0Mh6r3HbwMyhfKM3pHmTJvhRXHXQneTv6e8SFlx_oy-F5Dl8E58fSVdpjIWLj-1-eejjn6LJ6HYoxK3jfP1hDnwfe-JQ-8fssDPcJoV23I7utwpUtCShSXVixDT_WMmHJTppD7Ibqea_IEZqS80lNj-9_Gij4T_62OcCNsYnY8-fSC5fepADhlqGQUgXtEVBhS6IgcUhzFqIYkHmyWJVhgMpb8wAY3tZsVc3C79_YNLiJEU-EJSe7HQGzLW7wiPu1Lrnkw1cxA2Z9XIvOun6scbLHq7rfYgZGLX-Hnp5V0jlji29ymEWnBD3c0RD101qI0ZButBGrbku4dsWKkjmlT8bwDS5irVnurxFTrpdXLnUfaUEZEe3uGEqPFu68178CUyx4V6XQLP_h9RdxbRjyg_PUpmzF7f_8J5cHE-m0UtZM0J8OKSTl5CTfKkLpak1mMScCMj8_hMf56g7FsAYDeOWo3zdvR


   

Lion Paul Fugate is a second generation lion and has been a Lion since 2009 and a Leo 
before that in 2007. Lion Paul is a member of the Mt. Vernon Iowa Lions Club and is a Past 
District Governor. 
  
One of PDG Paul's goals his District Governor year was to bring in 40 new Members under 
40. PDG Paul was successful in his endeavor! 
  
To date we have started three clubs in Area "C" with 2 clubs pending. Our goal for this year is 
33 new clubs, we have five months to try and at least accomplish half of our goal.  
  
To date our membership goals are on track and we should as an area meet those numbers. 
Our retention is not as successful as our new member goals as is our goal for positive growth 
in our area. 
  
We cannot dwell on what has happened, we need to look forward to what we can accomplish 
before the end of the year. Together we can, together we will. 
  
At the end of the first six months of the Lions year we inducted over 80,000 new members 
into Lions, the bad news is we lost over 100,000 members. However, at the end of the first six 
months we had a positive growth worldwide.  
  
This was accomplished by the fact that we started enough new clubs in the first six months to 
have a positive growth. It is very evident that starting new clubs and working on retention will 
turn our membership issue around. 

 



   
 

As you can see, 49% of our membership is over the age of 66. 5% of our membership is 
under the age of 35. If we don't work on recruiting younger members in the 35 to 65 age 
group, we are going to lose our ability to do service projects for our community. 
  
Take a look at your dropped membership report and track the ages of those leaving. Many 
times those that are leaving in the over 66 categories are leaving because of illness, moving 
to warmer climates or are now living in a nursing home or assisted living and are unable to 
help or function as a Lion.  
  
We don't want to abandon them but we need to find new and creative ways they can serve. 
   

 

   



   

Nine members of the Dell Rapids Lions Club were honored recently with Chevron Awards 
from Lions Clubs International. The chevron is a symbol of a badge or insignia indicating rank 
or length of service. Lions International President Dr. Patti Hill wrote: "Your service and 
kindness are not only changing the world, you're inspiring others to change it, too." 
  
Those who received chevrons and their years of service are: Ray Pederson, 55 years; 
Marlowe Hovey, 25 years; Connie Earley, 25 years; Blaine and JoAnn Beck, 20 years; 
Darrold Williams, 20 years; Jody Morrow, 15 years; and Ruth and Wayne Coffaa, 15 years. 

 

   
 

Pictured are some of the Dell Rapids Lions who recently received recognition for their years 
of membership in Lions Clubs International, from left: Connie Earley, Marlowe Hovey, Jody 

Morrow, Darrold Williams, and Ruth Coffaa. 
 

   



   

  
  

   
 

Alcester Lions Club hosted four members of the Beresford Lions Club at our February 
Alcester Lions Club meeting on Feb. 19. Lions Jackson Anderson, Jim Fedderson, Terry 
DeLay and Ed Westerberg presented a check to the Vice President Tiffany Miller and 
Secretary Rebekah Cotton of the Alcester Lions for our joint serving of concessions at the 
Alcester vs. Beresford double-header basketball game on Feb. 3.  
  
Thank you to all the Lions that served and contributed to the soup supper and thank you for a 
great night of fun while serving our communities!  
  
Photo taken by Lion John Wegh. 

 

   



   

   
 

On September 17, 1944, the Dell Rapids Lions Club was chartered with 44 original members. 
Now a committee of current members has begun planning for the club's 80th anniversary 
celebration. The event will be held the evening of Saturday, Oct. 5, in the social hall of the 
Lutheran Church of Dell Rapids. 
  
The Honorable Dennis Daugaard, former Governor of South Dakota, will be the featured 
speaker. The event, including a catered banquet, will be open to the public, with reserved 
seats for purchase at a future date. 
  
"We'd love to share this special occasion with as many people as possible," said Club 
President Robert Wiarda. "For 80 years, we've served our community. That's really 
something worth celebrating." 

 

   



   

Alcester Lions Club hosted several members of the Alcester Community for a presentation of 
a "Life Vac" at the regular Alcester Lions Club meeting on Feb. 19. Lion John Wegh 
organized the purchase and presentation of the "Life Vac" to our Alcester Community 
Institutions.  
  
The "Life Vac" is a lifesaving device that aids in removing an object that is causing choking in 
either adults or children. Easy to use, it simply requires depressing the plunger to create a 
vacuum, then pull the plunger back up to suck the object out.  
  
This life-saving device was invented and produced by Arthur Lih in Nesconset, New York. 
The "Life Vac" is suitable for home and commercial use and can be purchased as a travel kit 
for vehicles.  
  
Once the device is used to remove an item that is causing choking, "Life Vac" guarantees 
that they will send a replacement device at no cost. More information and training videos 
about "Life Vac" can be found on their website at www.lifevac.net. 
  
The following Community representatives received a "Life Vac" kit: Carmen Cast of Alcester 
Ambulance Crew, Tim Rhead of Alcester-Hudson Highschool, Pastor Steve Connor of 
Alcester Baptist Church, Landon Nygaard of Alcester Clubhouse and Grille, Sam and 
Rebekah Cotton of Big Springs Baptist Church, Mary Wilkens of Nathaniel Lutheran Church, 
Bud Pederson of Your Daily Dose, Heather Hongslo of Hongslo Daycare, Barry, and Pam 
Hughes of UCC Church, Pastor Don Erickson of Peace Lutheran Church, Deb Braaten of The 
Village and Wendy Ballantyne of Alcester Care and Rehab Center. Photo taken by Lion John 
Wegh. 

 

https://lifevac.net/


   
 

   

   

Wonder who's on the 2023-24 District Leadership Team? Click the links to find out: 

• Officers 
• Zone Chairs 
• Committees 
• Past District Governors 
• Meeting minutes 

 

https://www.5selions.org/seofficer.html
https://www.5selions.org/serregzone.html
https://www.5selions.org/secom.html
https://www.5selions.org/sepdg.html
https://www.5selions.org/semin.html


   

2024 District 5SE Spring Forum; April 5, Freeman. 

• Find the registration forms here. 

2024 MD5 Convention: May 16-18, Minot, N.D. 

• Find the registration forms here. 

2024 Lions International Convention; June 21-25, Melbourne. 

• Find the registration forms here. 

 

 
  

   

  
   

 

https://www.5selions.org/seff.html
https://givebutter.com/2024MD5Convention?fbclid=IwAR3Jwpuv0xuI9yv0qssfRXjzRz216k4xN2GoxGgJxWxquyNCqU7svM6GDU0
https://www.mcisemi.com/lci2024/
mailto:5seenews@gmail.com

